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Who’s who!
Officers

	Title
	Name
	Telephone
	e-mail

	
	
	
	

	Chairperson
	 Ray Elliott
	01652 632710
	raymondelliott840@btinternet.com

	Vice Chairperson
	 Roger Cox
	01469 532090
	roger.cox@mypostoffice.co.uk

	Secretary
	 Karen Dade
	01472 597712
	karen.dade@ntlworld.com

	Treasurer
	 Mike Islip
	01472 698569
	mike347islip@btinternet.com

	Chief Observer
	
	
	

	Louth Co-ordinator
	 John Askwith
	01472 812490
	johnaskwith@btinternet.com

	Newsletter/Membership
	Roger                   Newborough  
	01507 363660
	rnewborough@gmail.com

	Web Master
	 Mike Islip
	01472 698569
	 mike347islip@btinternet.com


Committee (additional to above officers)
	 Andy Burrell
	01472 230530
	andyburrell_cp@hotmail.com

	 Allan Smith
	01472 812045
	 

	 Tony Mason
	01472 398132
	Tonyandvon71@btinternet.com

	 Arthur (Mike) Mason
	07720 263507
	Arthur.mason1@tiscoli.co.uk

	 Mark George
	07963 860954
	Mark_george1@hotmail.com

	 Roy Murray
	07891 219954
	r1murray@btinternet.com

	 Bill Mabbutt
	01469 540707
	flomabbill@talktalk.net

	 Peter Neal
	07702 118534
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	Mark George
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	Mike Islip
	01472 698569
	
	

	Alan Hardman
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	Roy Murray
	07891 219954
	
	

	Ray Elliott
	01652 632710
	
	


Regional Co-ordinator
	Terry Towler
	0115 846 5870
	Mobile 0771 388 2854
	terry.towlerrgc@iam.org.uk


The Group Newsletter
The purpose of the Newsletter is to circulate news, views and information to all Group members. All items contributed by members are welcome, and will, space permitting, be published subject to the contributor being clearly identified. However, the contributor’s details may be withheld upon request and pseudonyms may be used. 

The Group committee and the Editor reserve the right to edit or withhold any article at their discretion. Views expressed in contributed articles are those of the contributor and not necessarily those of the Group, Editor, or the Institute of Advanced Motorists.
Please send all contributions to: 

Roger Newborough, Kingfisher Lodge, Northway, Fulstow, LOUTH, LN11 0XH, or by e-mail to rnewborough@gmail.com
For more information about GLAM visit our website:
www.grimsbyadvancedmotorists.org.uk 

or e-mail Ray Elliott with any queries on: raymondelliott840@btinternet.com
Data Protection Act 1998
Details which members and associates have supplied to GLAM are held on a database, for the internal use of GLAM and the IAM. No information will be divulged to a third party without the written consent on the person concerned. Any member or associate objecting to such data being retained is requested to inform the Secretary, in writing, of their objection.   
The next course starts week commencing 21st May 2012. As yet we are not certain whether it will follow our normal theory nights and practical run-out format, as until we know how many Associates will be on the course there will be no point in booking a lecture room. It may be that if there are only a few Associates enrolled, the theory will be passed on during the runs-out.
New Website. Thanks to some terrific work and a great deal of time spent by Mike Islip over the past couple of months, we now have a brand new, up-to-date website www.grimsbyadvancedmotorists.org.uk. It is a great looking site with lots of information about the group, its members and the IAM in general, with a variety of links to other interesting sites. Please take a few minutes to browse the site, and read through the information it provides. Our thanks go to Mike for all his efforts, which I am sure you will agree, resulted in a job well done, and is greatly appreciated, as the previous website is now well out of date.
Chairman’s Chat   
Our next SfL driving course starts the week of Monday 21st May. If we can get more than 
5 or 6 Associates enrolled we will run a normal course with four theory sessions. If we only have 4 or fewer Associates we will arrange the course on a one to one basis as we are doing with the current 4 Associates we have at the moment.  

To try and raise the IAM profile in the community, members of our committee are working with North East Lincolnshire Council to assist with the implementation of their Road Safety Plan for 2012/15.

Also in conjunction with the Humber Road Safety Partnership and Humberside Police we are assisting with the arrangements for a Road Safety information day to be held in Cleethorpes in early September. Our group will be involved on the day by showing DVDs and giving free assessment drives. The Road Safety Partnership are arranging all the advertising prior to the day.

Our next meeting will be on Monday 21st May which is the groups AGM, details are in this News Letter.

The meeting is open to every one including non members so bring a friend if you wish. Please come along and support our group and I will hopefully see you on the day.

Ray Elliott 
As there is a shortage of material for this edition of the Newsletter, we are indebted to Roger Cox for providing the following lighter moments:-
A driver who had a little too much to drink is driving home from the city one night and, of course, his car is weaving violently all over the road. A cop pulls him over "So" says the cop to the driver, "where have you been"? "Why, I've been to the pub of course" slurs the drunk. "Well", says the cop, "it looks like you've had quite a few to drink this evening." 
“I did alright,” the drunk says with a smile. "Did you know", says the cop standing straight, and folding his arms across his chest, "that a few intersections back, your wife fell out of your car"? "Oh. thank heavens" sighs the drunk "for a minute there I thought I'd gone deaf."
Did you hear about the “L” driver who opened the car door to let the clutch out?
IAM announces a major new partnership with the RAC. 
The IAM has agreed a new member benefit with the RAC that will provide greatly enhanced benefits for both our Skill For Life sales and also the member benefit schemes. This new arrangement will mean the end of IAM’s current deal with the AA and the IAM will no longer be endorsing or promoting AA membership discounts. 

The benefits of partnering with the RAC 

1. We will be offering a FREE year’s RAC roadside and recovery cover with every Skill for Life course purchased in 2012. From March 2012. 

2. Existing IAM members will benefit from 40% off every RAC level of cover (plus 20% off European cover) 

3. IAM members will then receive a 35% discount on their RAC renewal premium every additional year 

4. The RAC will work with the IAM to promote our courses to their seven million UK members 

5. RAC vehicles can be booked for local group events and talks - details to follow 
This is a wide ranging partnership with considerable benefit for the IAM and is effective immediately. Members with AA cover will continue to receive the discount levels until their next renewal date when they will have the opportunity to switch to the RAC scheme by calling in and providing the RAC with an activation code. 

The 40% discount for existing IAM members is now live whilst the free RAC cover with a Skill for Life purchase will go live in the near future. The link to promote and see details of the 40% member benefit is www.iam.org.uk/rac 
More than a million drivers now aged over 80 
The number of drivers over the age of 80 has now topped one million according to information obtained by the IAM following a freedom of information request to the DVLA at the end of January. 

DVLA figures show that there are now 1,012,399 drivers over 80. There are also 122 licence holders over the age of 100, including three 105 year olds, and one 106 year old woman.

The age gap between the youngest driving license holder and the oldest is 90 years. 

But contrary to common assumptions, drivers in their eighties are not dangerous. The figures show that they are in fact much safer than their more youthful counterparts. 

The rate of deaths and serious injuries in crashes among drivers over 80 is three times less than the rate for those aged 17-19. In 2010 almost one young driver aged 17-19 was killed or seriously injured per thousand licence holders. 

The rate of deaths and serious injuries in crashes among car drivers aged 20 to 24 is 
36.4 per cent more than the rate for drivers aged 80 or over.
However, drivers over the age of 80 are more likely to suffer serious injuries in a car crash due to their frailty. 

IAM chief executive Simon Best said: “Older people need their cars which give them better mobility and access to more activities and services. Those who wish to continue driving beyond the age of 70 should only be prevented from doing so if there are compelling reasons. Rather than seeking to prevent older people from driving, we should make them more aware of the risks they face, and offer them driving assessments to help them eliminate bad habits. Driving helps older people play a full and active part in society.” The number of older drivers will continue to rise as the Office of National Statistics predicts that there will be 8.7million people over the age of 75 by 2033. 
This will represent an increase of 81.1 per cent of over 75 year-olds since 2008 - some 4.8 million people. 

IAM CEO, Simon Best met with the DfT officials recently to take a look at the current thinking on young drivers. He got the clearest steer yet that pricing for motor insurance

needs to come down for young drivers and that the Department will be giving its backing to the new “black box” technology provided by the insurance companies, which is to be rolled out widely.

A meeting with the Scottish government in Edinburgh has confirmed that they too are looking at black box technology and a pilot will run with about 100 young drivers over the next two to three years.

This will mean that young drivers taking up the Co-op insurance package, for example, will quickly learn to drive to a “green light” on their dashboard to save cash.

The black box records not only where and when the car is being driven, it also monitors speed and erratic behaviour.

But it’s not all-knowing. It doesn’t know who is at the wheel. We heard a story about a mother who had to use her daughter’s car one night and it resulted in a £100 bill, despite the fact it wasn’t the young driver using the car.

While driving to the green light might keep their insurance bills down, there is no guarantee that it brings out the best driving behaviours, don’t think that a black box is a real substitute for continuous learning.

How does this growth in the black box technology affect us? We know that preferential rate insurance for young drivers is a major motivator for people thinking about taking the advanced test currently, as it means they can unlock savings once they have passed the IAM test, by using IAM Surety. So if it stands to reason that they can get the same savings by simply agreeing to have a black box fitted to their car, why should they bother with any additional driver training such as our Skill for Life?

But the opportunity to work with drivers, interpret their data and to help them improve is significant. When the feedback from the box means higher premiums, it’s a great

time for the IAM to step in and provide those vital interventions to get the driver back on track.
Buying a new car
Britain’s top advanced driver, IAM’s Peter Rodger. gives advice on buying a new car.
• Decide on the type of your car you need. Do you need a car to ferry the children around? Or if you make lots of long trips you need to think about luggage space. Make sure your choice fits the purpose.
• Know your budget. How much you are able to spend? Think about potential insurance and other running costs as well.
• Check for hidden extras - such as additional charges for number plates and delivery charges.
• Check the running costs before you buy. Diesel cars offer better fuel economy but are more expensive. Don’t forget car depreciation; think about how much the car will depreciate in its first three years and how this will affect the price if sold second-hand. Road tax is related to carbon emissions so the lower the emissions, the better.
• Once you’ve decided on budget, make sure you know how you will be financing  
the car. Most importantly, stick to your budget.
• Test drive. You need to find out if the car is comfortable and suits your needs. 
Canadian Speed Control
Speed control being used in Canada. How's this for effective speed control? 

I don't know about you, but this would certainly slow me down. People slow down and actually try to "straddle" the holes.


This is an actual speed control device that is currently in use. 
It is much cheaper than speed cameras, radar guns, police officers, etc.
Pretty clever, especially when they move them around everyday.    
Beat the petrol crisis and save fuel by eco driving
The IAM is urging drivers to adopt fuel-saving driving techniques rather than stock up on petrol.
While the queues at filling stations continue, many drivers could save up to ten per cent simply by adopting a smoother driving style.
IAM chief executive Simon Best said: “Green driving techniques can easily improve fuel efficiency by up to ten per cent. In other words, if the monthly price of filling up is typically two tanks at £70 each, an advanced driver can save £14 a month.”
The IAM has some easy tips to reduce fuel consumption:
· Read the road ahead and try to anticipate what the traffic around you will do, for example at traffic lights, roundabouts and junctions. There’s no use accelerating hard away just to have to brake 50 yards on – both MPG killers. Cruise controls are useful and economic for smooth driving on long journeys, but turn them off on hills.
· Stick to the speed limit. Reducing speed from 85mph to 70mph can save up to a litre of petrol every 20 miles.

· Switch off the engine if you are going to stop for some time at a level crossing or slow-changing lights. Small cars use 1.5p of petrol every minute and medium-sized cars lose petrol and money at double this rate. 

· Lighten the load. Excess baggage or an empty roof box will increase your fuel consumption. Check that the contents of your boot are essential, and remove the roof box while not in use. 

· Check your tyres. Underinflated tyres will increase your fuel consumption by up to three per cent. Check tyre pressures when the tyres are cold, at least once a month.
Death wish of driving seat tweeters 
As many as eight per cent of drivers are using smartphones at the wheel and some are even announcing it proudly on twitter, according to road safety charity the IAM. This is equivalent to 3.5 million licence holders.  
The IAM’s six of the worst dangerous driving tweets:
·  @bellyki  Here lies Isobel. She perished while simultaneously eating a whole packet of Percy Pigs, driving down the M3 and tweeting about it. 
· @sacksy1  If I'm ever in an accident while driving and tweeting and you're the first person to arrive on the scene, grab my phone and press "Send." 
· @GSpace7  Multi-tasking: Driving, Tweeting & Brushing my hair. I do it. If I die remember me like John Lennon. 
· @A_Ishaq who said guys can't multi-task..tweeting,@ watching match n driving wow lol 
· @tchudson Im driving, tweeting, smoking, talking and listening to @BBCR1 Ill listen to it via the #beats when I stop breaking the law. Safe! 
· @Beckstah  You wouldn't think I was actually driving on the motorway the amount I've been tweeting. Better concentrate on the road. Good day, twitter
IAM research shows that using smartphones for social networking while driving is more dangerous than drink driving or being high on cannabis. It slows reaction times by up to 37 per cent. Despite the dangers, eight per cent of drivers admit to using smartphones for email and social networking while driving. Twenty-four per cent of 17-24 year old drivers – a group already at higher risk of being in a crash – admit to using smartphones for email and social networking while driving.
IAM chief executive Simon Best said: “That someone should risk their life on the motorway to announce to the world that they are eating percy pigs is simply staggering.  The government must take the lead and make sure that motorists understand the dangers of using smartphones. Phone manufacturers and social network operators can also help reinforce the safety message.”

Grimsby and Louth Advanced
Motorists Group

Annual General Meeting

to be held at

The Honest Lawyer Public House, 

Ladysmith Road, Grimsby
on Monday May 21st 2012 at 7.30 p.m.

AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence.

2. Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 11th May 2011.

3. Matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Report.

5. Secretary’s Report.

6. Treasurer’s Report and Adoption of Accounts.

7. Election of Officers and Committee.

8. Election of Auditor.

9. Any other business.

The Committee proposes that it be given permission to increase the Group Subscription if considered necessary through the forthcoming year.

Presentation of the John Pinnock Memorial Cup

Only fully paid-up members of the Group are entitled to vote at this meeting, i.e. those who have successfully completed the IAM Challenge. Associates may take part in debate, but are not eligible to vote. Members may appoint a proxy to attend and vote on their behalf.

A Buffet will be served following the AGM, which will comprise of the usual Buffet style fayre. It would be appreciated if members would kindly inform MikeIslip, on the form overleaf, of their intention to partake of the Buffet and also if they are bringing a guest who also wishes to partake of the Buffet. This is so we can give the Caterers an idea of our requirements for the evening.
Drinks will be available at the Bar, and the AGM will be held, and the Buffet served in a private room at the rear of the Honest Lawyer Public House. There will be adequate parking at the rear of the Honest Lawyer, and for those members attending who may not be familiar with the location of the Honest Lawyer, it is shown on the map below.


Ladysmith Road runs from Weelsby Road at the bottom of the map to Pasture Street at the top of the map.
NOTE: Be sure to take a copy of the map before posting the Booking Form to Mike.
This Booking Form, for both members and guests, must be returned if you wish to partake of the Buffet.
Grimsby and Louth Advanced Motorists Group 
AGM Buffet

to be held at

The Honest Lawyer Public House,
    Ladysmith Road, Grimsby 
   on Monday 21st May 2012 at 8.00 p.m.
This Buffet is provided free of charge for Group Members and their guests, as refreshments at a business meeting.  
I wish to reserve a TOTAL of________places at the Buffet for myself 

(free of charge to GLAM member   

 *and the guest(s) named below) 
*please delete if you are not bringing a guest*
Title.......Forename(s)........................Surname.........................

Address...............................................................................

.........................................................................................

.....................................................Postcode........................

Tel. No........................... .......................

Name(s) of my guest(s) ...........................................................

 


............................................................

Please forward this completed form to:
Mike Islip,

Grimsby and Louth Advanced Motorists,

2, Howlett Road,

CLEEETHORPES,

N.E. Lincs. DN35 0EF.

In view of the relatively short time scale, you may prefer to telephone Mike with the information on 01472 698569 or email him at mike347islip@btinternet.com.
Please ensure that we receive your booking by:-

10th May 2012 if possible.
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Grimsby and Louth Advanced Motorists


Affiliated to the Institute of Advanced Motorists – Group 7055


Registered Charity 1060608


Annual General Meeting to be held on Monday 21st May 2012.


To: The Secretary,


Grimsby and Louth Advanced Motorists,


115, Spring Bank,


GRIMSBY DN34 4DA. 





I nominate the following candidate for election to the position(s) shown





*Chairperson	         *Vice-Chairperson	          *Treasurer	                    *Secretary	            *Committee








Candidate:(Block Capitals)____________________________________________________________________








Proposer: (Name & Signature)_________________________________________________________________








Seconder: (Name & Signature)_________________________________________________________________ 


*Please circle the appropriate position





I confirm that I am will to serve in the Position(s) shown above, that I am a fully paid-up member of the 


Group and will remain so during my length of service.








Signature of Candidate:______________________________________Date:_____________________________
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